Workforce Development Committee
1:30 p.m.
Wednesday, February 11, 2015
706 N. Victory Drive
Mankato, MN

Those Present:  Heather Gleason, Diane Halvorson, Becki Hawkins, Byron Jost, Amanda Mackie, Grant Moody, Linsey Preuss, Dr. Susan Tarnowski, Joan Tesdahl, Dennis Siemer, Kris Simpson, Pam Weller and Reggie Worlds
I. Welcome and Introductions

Linsey Preuss called the meeting to order.   A motion to approve the minutes was made by Byron Jost and seconded by Becki Hawkins.  The motion carried.  
II. CEDS Report

Byron Jost distributed and reviewed the Comprehensive Economic Development Strategy for Region 9.  The WorkForce Council serves as the CEDS Committee and it is a task of the Workforce Development Committee to review and recommend approval.  Byron reviewed a list of current projects, review of goals and results for last year as well as goals and activities planned for the coming year.  A motion was made by Denny Siemer and seconded by Reggie Worlds to recommend that the WorkForce Council approve the CEDS.  The motion carried.  
III. South Central Labor Market Information
Mark Schultz presented labor market information for South Central Minnesota.  The labor market review included information on the labor supply, unemployment, industry makeup, wages, job vacancies, outlook, and labor demographics.

Mark highlighted a few unique points about South Central region including:

· The unemployment rate for South Central is 4.2%
· All counties in the region except Waseca saw an increase in employment over the past year. 

· Key industries include manufacturing, retail, education, health care and social assistance.

· Industries that have gained employment include agriculture, forestry, fishing, construction and retail trade. 
· Industries that have lost employment include manufacturing, education, wholesale trade, public administration and utilities.

· Occupations with the largest changes in vacancies include food preparation and serving, production and healthcare practitioners and technical occupations.  
· Industries with the most new jobs are in healthcare support while the most replacement jobs are in sales.

There was some discussion about including labor shed information, housing data, cost of living information, poverty rates, number of workers with multiple jobs and number of job seekers per job opening. 

Diane Halvorson distributed and reviewed the demand occupation list for South Central, which included input from partnering agency managers and staff.  The committee suggested that Electro-Mechanical and Dental Assistants be added to the list.  A motion to approve the demand occupation list was made by Reggie Worlds and seconded by Dr. Susan Tarnowski.  The motion carried.  

IV. Other Business
Becki Hawkins reported that ABE now offers an Adult Diploma program for people over age 21 without a GED.

Reggie Worlds reported that Fairmont Foods will be closing and they will be working with employees impacted.  The Job Fair held at the Kato Ballroom was a success.  Over 83 employers and 350 job seekers participated.  A Job Fair sponsored by Beyond the Yellow Ribbon is scheduled for March 5th. It is open to the public.  DEED is reviewing processes for the priority of service to veterans.  DEED is also working with Wal-Mart for hiring for their distribution center.  They are expecting to hire between 250-400 employees.  
Kris Simpson reported that due to the Olmstead Act sheltered workshops will no longer exist.  MRCI is working on placing current workshop employees in the community.  

Linsey Preuss reported that she has started a new job with the City of Fairmont.

Grant Moody reported that they have been partnering with MRCI to work with the refugee community.  The next leadership simulcast is scheduled for April 15 at MSU.  Express Professionals is hiring.

Dennis Siemer reported that he is looking for assembler and electro/mechanical type positions.  As a member of the Governors WorkForce Development Council, he is involved in a committee that is reviewing the Workforce Innovation and Opportunity Act (WIOA).

Dr. Susan Tarnowski reported that the Carpentry program will be brought back to the Faribault campus and some improvements are being made to the Culinary Arts program.  In addition, Diane Halvorson added that SCC developed a 4 class/8 credit module that can be completed in 8 weeks and result in an industry recognized credential.  For an additional 8 weeks, students can earn a Manufacturing Production Certificate.  The certificate will be 8 credits and includes classes required for machining, mechatronics and welding programs. 
Next meeting is scheduled for April 8, 2015.
Meeting adjourned. 

